Dear All,

 

Over the last couple of weeks I have noticed a few housekeeping issues that need addressing.

Firstly, as the season is now a few rounds in, here is a reminder of what is expected from us as a branch in regards to managing the Technical Area

 
Once the Referee and Assistants have checked equipment and completed the coin toss, the assistants are to go and check the nets, then proceed to their respective line. From here, the Senior Assistant (AR1) is to then check both Technical Areas that both sets of team coaches & managers for their ID Tags.

 
Please note : All (up to 3) Team Officials must wear the supplied ID Tags if they are to be present in the technical area during the match - NO TAG mean they aren't permitted to be in the technical area (Clubs have spares in the canteen - If they require and remember that teams under the age of 18 must have a person there to perform a duty of care)
 
If coaches fail to bring their Tags to matches this is to be reported on the back of the team sheet.
All clubs have been notified about this several time by the controlling football body and I expect for us to uphold this as other branches ARE doing the same despite what teams may tell you.
 
Players who are not taking part in a match eg: not in full playing kit are not to be named on the team sheet. The coach, manager, trainer and substitute players are the only people permitted to be on the bench. I have seen this year instances where the Senior Assistant is getting injured players to place their name on the team sheet. This is an unacceptable practice.
  
Referees' Uniform & the wearing of skins &/or Bike Pants

Just a reminder that your presentation at the ground not only reflects on yourself, but Hunter Valley Football Referees Association and all Referees in general. When we are at the ground please remember to have a neat and tidy appearance with shirts tucked in and socks pulled up etc. When wearing skins under our referee shorts can we please pull them up so when standing they are hidden by the shorts,
Regards

Nathan Magill

HVFRA Association Coach

Continue to Page Two
Handball

The following advice has now been provided:

“Handling the ball involves a deliberate act to make contact with the ball by a player’s hand or arm. The referee must take into consideration the following circumstances:

· The movement of the hand towards the ball, not the ball towards the hand;

· Touching the ball with something held in the hand [clothing, shin guard, etc.] counts as an infringement;

· The distance between the opponent and the handball [be aware of the unexpected ball];

· Position of the hand does not necessarily mean infringement.”

Disciplinary sanctions for a deliberate handball are:

· “Caution if unsporting behaviour, for example to prevent an opponent from gaining possession; or attempting to score a goal;

· Sending off if [the handball] denies the opposing team a goal or an obvious goal scoring opportunity;

· No further disciplinary action if normal handball.”

Disciplinary sanctions for handball offences by goalkeepers are:

· “A goalkeeper who commits a handball offence outside his penalty area is treated as an ordinary player; 

· A goalkeeper who commits a handling offence inside his own penalty area, that is:

· handles the ball again after releasing it and before it is touched by another player;

· touches the ball with his hands after it has been deliberately kicked to him by a team mate;

· touches the ball with his hands after he has received it directly from a throw-in taken by a team-mate;

… is punished with an Indirect Free Kick from the place of the offence.”

